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September 6, 2022 
 
Greg Wheeler 
ICC Chair Nominating Committee 
c/o Will Coffman 
International Code Council 
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, AL 35213 
 
RE: Jack Applegate, Board of Directors International Code Council 
 
Dear Chairman Wheeler and Nominating Committee,  
 
It is my true pleasure to write this letter of support on the behalf of the Metropolitan Kansas City Chapter of the 
International Code Council for Jack Applegate, Director at Large, for the International Code Council.  
 
We have reviewed Mr. Applegate’s resume, credentials, and his performance as an active member of the ICC. All of these 
documents speak volumes of who he is as a member of ICC and as a person, full of integrity.   
 
With the experience that Mr. Applegate brings to the table as a veteran of the US military, he has some deep connections 
that can be built upon to offer opportunities to our community of veterans, providing not only job opportunities for them, 
but a chance to give them self-worth. With the leverage that ICC has as a national organization and Mr. Applegate’s 
experience, not only as a veteran but as a member of ICC, the two combined could provide a benefit to countless 
veterans across our country.   
 
Mr. Applegate has also become friends with several of our chapter members and understands the value of those 
relationships. 
.   
The Metropolitan Kansas City Chapter is proud to support Mr. Applegate’s nomination for the position of Director at Large 
for the International Code Council. 
 
Respectfully, 

 
Eirene Knott, Treasurer 

 


